
    

 

Principal’s report 

NAPLAN results 

Students in years 3 and 5 will today bring home their NAPLAN reports. Our students completed the NAPLAN 

assessments online back in May. We were one of 400 schools across NSW selected to trial the online platform in 

preparation for all schools going online by 2020. 

Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament 

This Friday twelve of our senior students will compete in the Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament at the Grafton City 

Tennis Courts. Play begins at 9:15am and may conclude around 2pm. Parents need to make arrangements to get 

students to the courts and pick them up afterwards. This year marks 50 years since the tournament began and 

students from the Clarence small schools and Catholic schools will compete for the Sharon Edwards Shield, named 

after missing Coutts Crossing teacher and long time tournament organiser Sharon Edwards. Good luck tennis 

players! 

Old School Day BBQ 

Thank you very much to those parents who sent in donations for the sausage sizzle lunch enjoyed by all students 

yesterday. A total of $142 was raised to help provide some extra needed funds for the Baker-Whalley family as they 

support their son Ben through his treatment. 

Lake Ainsworth excursion 

Our senior students are getting excited with our Lake Ainsworth excursion less than a week away. We will leave from 

the bus interchange at South Grafton next Monday at 8:30am. Don’t forget to pack recess for Monday! Whilst at 

Lake Ainsworth students will enjoy activities such as sailing, snorkelling, archery, raft building, stand-up paddle 

boarding and rock climbing. They will also meet up with old friends from Nymboida and Tucabia schools and make 

friends with kids from a range of other schools. It will be a full-on week and they will be exhausted by the end of it. 

We estimate that we will be back in South Grafton on Friday around 3pm. Keep an eye on the school Facebook page 

for photo updates of all the fun each day. 

Adopt a backpack 

Please, please, please consider adding a small toy, book or art supplies to your weekly shopping and send it in to add 

to our backpacks that will be taken to Coonamble for the kids of farming families before Christmas. It doesn’t have to 

be much, think – ‘stocking fillers’. Any unwanted, but clean, backpacks are also needed to pack gifts into. Thanks to 

everyone who has already supported this initiative. 

Cheers, 

Andrew   
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Principal’s report 
NAPLAN testing 

Due to the school closure we have had to move our NAPLAN testing dates for students in Year 3 and 5 to next 

week. On Monday, all students in Years 3 and 5 will sit the Writing and Reading tests and on Tuesday they will 

complete the Language Conventions and Numeracy tests. Each test takes about 40 minutes and is nothing to 

stress over! Please make sure your child is at school on time these days, having had a good night’s sleep and 

breakfast. This will allow them to perform at their best. 

Cross Country Races 

Our school cross country races are being held at School on Wednesday March 26
th

. These races are for everyone 

from Kinder to Year 6 and will follow a one kilometre track that starts in the school grounds, weaves its way 

through the village and finishes back inside the school grounds. Students turning 7 or under this year will run one 

lap, students turning 8-10 this year run two laps and students turning 11 or 12 this year run three laps. Our 

friends from Baryulgil will be coming to join us and parents and carers are most welcome. Races will commence 

around 9:30am. 

Year 6 moving into Year 7 2025 

Last week, Year 6 students brought home an ‘Expression of Interest’ form to be completed to indicate which 

High School they will be attending next year. These forms are due back to school by Friday 28
th

 March. If you 

have lost the form, we have no more. Online Expressions of Interest can be completed via the ‘enrolment’ link 

on our school website. 

100 nights of reading 

It was really pleasing to see so many children bringing their reading records into school after we were closed! 

Please continue to encourage regular home reading – it only needs to be 15-20 minutes per night with a couple of 

nights off each week. 

Relieving Principal 

Next term Tracey and I are hooking up the caravan and taking a road trip. In my absence, Mrs Ashli Ware, who 

is the principal at Baryulgil Public School, will be relieving as principal. Ashli is well known to our community 

and I’m sure will be welcomed by everyone during her time here. I thank Ashli for agreeing to be our principal  

and Year 5/6 teacher while I’m away. 

Rugby League trials 

Last Monday Lyla, Bailey, Leon and Ollie attended the Clarence District Rugby League trials in Grafton. From 

all reports they put in a great deal of effort and represented our school admirably. Leon and Bailey were selected 

in the Clarence Under 11yrs team to compete at the Mid North Coast trials on March 24
th

 in Coffs Harbour. 

Well done boys, and good luck! 

 

Cheers, 

Andrew 
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CANTEEN:    TERM 1 

17th Mar – Jaimee &  

24th Mar – Laurelea & Tegan 

31st Mar – Nicole & Jennah 

7th Apr - Vashti 

If you are able to give up one 

Monday a term to volunteer in 

the canteen, please contact 

Sandra in the front office. 

66473121 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMING EVENTS – TERM 1 

March 17-19 – NAPLAN testing for 

Years 3 & 5 students 

Wednesday Mar 26th – School 

Cross Country. 

Thurs 27th – Fri 28th Mar – Red 

Rock camp Years 3-6 

Thursday Apr 3rd – Small Schools 

Cross Country 

Friday Apr 4th – Surfing K-6 

 

                      

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                        

 

Rugby League representatives! 

 

 

 

Red Rock 

camp is not 

far away! 
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